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Eastern Lakeshore Regional Planning Team (ELRPT)

MINUTES OF MEETING:  TUESDAY, JUNE 23 2020
Present:

Sue Hawkins

Adriana McDonough

William Howe

Edina Cappuccitti

Kim Stuart

Stephen Hughes

Jennifer Parrington

Nicole Dolabaille

Denise Stirton

Alex Duketow

Kelly Neumann

Larry Archibald

Tania Rightmyer

Location:  Virtual – webinar

Time:  1:00pm
PLEASE READ OVER THE PREVIOUS MEETING’S MINUTES ON earndualcredits.ca
A brief summary of today’s meeting:
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	Agenda Item


	Discussion Notes

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-Chairs –William Howe and Stephen Hughes

	Review of Minutes from previous meeting
	

	Agenda Review 


	Additions to the agenda?
Meeting dates for 2020-2021
-For next year, our meetings will take place on Tuesday afternoons, in the second week of every month as follows:
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15 2020

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13 2020

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 10 2020

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 8 2020

We can determine future meetings after that depending on what is happening! 

Benchmarks for next year
-Will is on the SCWI committee to look at benchmarks for next year to accommodate the different scenarios (face-to-face, online, hybrid)

-There was a lot of discussion around the benchmark funding for online courses.  

-There is more work involved in on-line learning due to the nature of the at-risk student as well as the amount of contact that needs to happen in an on-line format.

-What happens if the high school class is at 22 but the maximum capacity is 15 (two sections?)

-Durham staff for instance is paid a conversion contract (paying faculty to develop a current course online)



	Ministry/SCWI Update 

-Maureen Shave, MOE

-Larry Archibald, SCWI
	No updates to report at this time

	SMART Goals


	Deferred

	Symposium-Summer 


	Aug 31 and Sept 1: This will be a virtual symposium and is especially helpful if you are new to SCWI. Also a great learning experience re: EDCS. Board reps can be compensated for their time.


	OYAP Update


	-Durham is arranging for students to complete their level 1
-Spots are filling for next year and in some cases are already full
-TLD held an info session re next steps for their current students.  

-Durham may be looking at offering the Carpentry students the opportunity to complete their OYAP.  TLD has one student that would require transportation.  All were in agreement to use our contingency funds to support the transportation needs of this student.  Kelly/TLD to get back to us.

-7 additional seats will be requested for Fleming Carpentry for next year to accommodate the students who could not complete their OYAP this year.



	Data Collection
	Semester 2
-Data is due to Adriana by Thursday June 25 2020

-College will submit the final copy to Adriana

-Board reps are good for Adriana to tweak numbers if needed with the data report.


	Summer Dual Credit Update


	-DCDSB is ready to go.  They have 9 registrations to date.
-DDSB has SWAC (16 students confirmed to date) and single dual credit interest.  Schools are working on promotion meetings.  

-There are spots open if schools from any board wish to encourage participation. Contact Sue or Stephen or Jennifer if interested.


	September 2020 Update


	RFP
-This is due to come out shortly.  Adriana will prepare a new spreadsheet showing what SCWI approved and a brief analysis/breakdown of seats and funding. 
-Once the RFP comes out, Will can notify everyone and make a decision about a meeting. A meeting will likely take place sometime the week of July 6th.  

Summer Planning meetings

-Adriana will be sending an invoice for you to sign.  The dates have been altered so that she can submit everything to Durham College finance to be processed before completing the final report due in EDCS by the end of July. So the dates now reflect Monday, June 29-Monday July 6 (excluding Canada Day).  Please sign and date them July 6 and email them back to me.
September Programming

-David A has indicated that a fall SWAC off-campus is a good idea and would be entertained by SCWI due to the “challenging times”.  

-Fleming has indicated that the college is willing to use some of the classroom miscellaneous costs to offset the cost of going off-site for SWAC.  Colleges would need to figure out how to determine these costs keeping all the factors in mind.

Roundtable discussion of what boards are doing:

-DCDSB may be running one course at a time in a compressed manner (a “quadmester”). This could work with some college faculty to deliver in this model. However, it will be difficult to coordinate for the first day of school – especially since we don’t know anything yet.
-PVNC is far from a decision at this point. The first semester dual credit teachers are prepared to be flexible to make it all work. The concern is the hands-on dual credits.  Some are eager to start on-line in the hopes that lab work can happen at a later date.
-Loyalist would like to see a tentative plan in place. Edina proposed simply planning for on-line courses in semester 1 with the opportunity to have 3 or 4 very robust visits to the college – and not plan for regular dual credits.

-DDSB is still timetabling and waiting to see how things will be organized for semester 1.  Back sevens or back nines are good as is Edina’s idea to have some robust visits in lieu of face-to-face. DDSB cannot say at this point what September will look like.

-If the “quadmester” is an option, the dual credit cannot continue past Christmas or else the faculty will be unable to pick up a second course.

-While it would be great to say we will be running hands-on courses in semester 1, colleges cannot guarantee this will happen.  
-TLDSB is still waiting to hear from the Ministry so nothing to share at this point.

-School boards are required to submit their plans to the Ministry by August 4’th as per this link:

https://www.ontario.ca/page/approach-reopening-schools-2020-2021-school-year
-Denise has spoken with OSBIE and co-op placements are still viable.
-KPRDSB is also still timetabling. In some cases there are still 40 students per class and other classes are being collapsed. KPR may also be looking at a block timetable (Period 1 on Monday, Period 2 on Tuesday…).  KPR falls under 4 different health units so timetabling may not look the same at all schools. 

-Would it make sense to push-back the start date of dual credits? This would impact any dual credits slotted for the first period in a “quadmester”.  These would likely have to be outright cancelled.
-SCWI has firmly said that a college credit had to be a minimum of 42 hours.  Perhaps this can be broached once again with SCWI (28 or 36 hours course.)

-A back 7 plan would roughly work from Nov 2-Dec 18.  This could work with colleges and boards.


	Cycle Change and Budget Updates


	Cycle Changes

-No news yet on when Cycle 1 changes will be due.
Budget/Invoicing
-Final invoices were sent out last week. Adriana needs to approve them before the end of the month and before you submit them to your Finance Dept.  Formal invoices are due to Adriana via email by July 2, 2020.

-Some of you will find you owe SCWI money back.  Adriana will send out information regarding this procedure.

-If boards have forum/activity costs to claim (buses, teacher release…), submit an invoice to the appropriate college to get this money back.  Please do so as soon as possible. Don’t wait till September.


	Planning Time
	Formal meeting will adjourn and members will be available to each other to discuss any issues, logistics etc.  



	THANK YOU TANIA!!
	All the best to you Tania!!! We appreciate everything you have done for the ELRPT and for your KPR students! We will miss you!

	NEXT MEETING
	TBD 

A meeting notice will come out after the RFP is released.
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